ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP AND BUDGET MEETING
REGENCY ISLAND DUNES

JANUARY 19, 2016

President Dick Janes called the meeting to order at 1:15 PM, in Building I.  

Secretary Charlyn Filewicz called the roll with the following Directors present:  Dick Janes, President; Dick Dodge, Vice President; Charlyn Filewicz, Secretary; and Paul Perryman.  

President Janes stated the following:  “Pursuant to Section 5.17.1 of the Building I bylaws, which reads, …… Vacancies in the Board may be filled by a majority vote of the directors then in office, though less than a quorum, or by a sole remaining director…”

A motion was made by Secretary Filewicz to have Jim Meminger fill one seat on the Board of Directors.  Director Meminger missed the Candidacy Intent filing deadline, but his paperwork has since been received.  The motion was seconded by Vice President Dodge.  The motion was passed.

There was a quorum for this meeting.

Jayne Rabache was elected Director by default, with one open seat and only one candidate.  She does not need approval.

Also present were Property Manager Pat Pacitti, and Office Administrator Cammy Trainor.

President Janes stated that he would be Chairman of this meeting.

Special guest Mike Heissenberg, Owner of Expert Shutters,  was introduced
and discussed the history of our shutters, and a review of the 2015 shutter project.  

There was a question and answer session between Mike and the Regency owners present.  This discussion may be heard in its entirety in the Office.
Mike emphasized that all problems should be reported to the Office as soon as possible to be included on the Master Punch List items which were due January 7th.  The shutters have a 5 year parts & labor warranty.

Manager Pacitti verified proof of mailing and receipt of the proxies.  There was a quorum of proxies from each building.  

A motion was made to approve the Minutes of December 10, 2015, by Director Perryman.   It was seconded by Vice President Dodge.  The Minutes were approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT

At the end of October Regency’s net operating cash was $319,000.  Our reserve assets totaled $926,000.

Actual operating expenses for the ten months of the year were $53,000 less than budgeted.  It now appears that Regency will end the year with a small surplus, about two percent of its annual budget.

RULES AND REGULATIONS

Secretary Filewicz, Chairman of Rules and Regulations Committee, reported that the new copy of Rules and Regs was given out to this meeting’s attendees who signed for them.  They are ready to be picked up in the Management Office by each owner.   She thanked her Committee once again for nine months of work on the revision/update of these Rules.  Included was a check list, which may be posted in a convenient place as a guide for when you are absent for any period of time. 
Chairman Filewicz thanked Manager Pacitti for the beautiful cover picture on the new Rules and Regulations booklet.

INSURANCE

Lee Baggett, Chairman of Insurance Committee, stated that we would receive a reduction in the cost of insurance for Regency Island Dunes, due to several factors:  there have been no hurricanes for 11 years, no construction required on the buildings, and the appraisal has been constant for two years.  QBE is the insurance carrier for RID, and because of less claims, our fees have been flat since 2011.

Chairman Baggett stated that the current market value of Regency Island Dunes is approximately $100,000,000.  

(The BOD recessed at this time for the election of Officers for the 2016 year)

The following Officers will preside in 2016:

President, Dick Janes

Vice President, Dick Dodge

Secretary, Charlyn Filewicz

Treasurer, Rob Rank

President Janes thanked Jayne Rabache for joining the BOD as its newest Director.

A motion was made to accept the 2016 Operating Budget, by Director Perryman.  It was seconded by Secretary Filewicz.  

Discussion followed.  The entire recording of this discussion is available in the Office.

The Budget was approved.

The next meeting of the Board of Directors of Regency Island Dunes will be February 18, 2016, in Building II.

A motion to adjourn was made by Secretary Filewicz.  It was seconded by Director Meminger.  This meeting was adjourned at 2:45PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlyn Kelly Filewicz, Secretary

Board of Directors

Regency Island Dunes

